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Vector Control District of Malheur County   Mailing Address 454 12th St N Vale, Oregon 97918  Phone 541-709-7478  Email MCVCD23@outlook.com
Attendance: Terry Oft, Ray Waldo, Kelly Peterson, Jeremy Evers, Mary Jo, Dave Bunker, Megan Bernard
July 13, 2023
Meeting opened at 12:35pm 

Ray motions to approve previous meeting minutes Jeremy seconds passed unanimously. 

Financial Report: 

The board members look over checks written for the month and discuss. Saif is the new workers’ compensation insurer for the district, saif took over for SDAO. The checking is $5,183.96 and LGIP $294,029.52. Megan now has access to the LGIP to transfer money to checking, in case money gets short in checking. Mary Jo informs the board that Judy at Longs is doing the review on the audit for the district. 

Kelly motions to approve financial report Ray seconds passed unanimously.

Operations Report: 

The Nyssa Rodeo, Vale Rodeo and park all were barrier sprayed for mosquitoes in preparation of 4th of July activities. The district stated fogging applications the 26th of June. Payette County did aerial spraying the 5th of July, Megan posted the notice of the districts website and Facebook to make people aware in the area. July 6th Canyon County found West Nile in two locations one at Lake Lowell and the other south of Parma where the Boise River runs into the Snake River. The district has been setting traps in that area to monitor potential West Nile coming into Oregon. Megan made contact with the fairgrounds in Ontario about barrier spraying for the fair. We are scheduled to do so on the July 28th. Megan is starting to see the Culex numbers increase. From the past two years we typically find West Nile between the 3-4th week in July right before fair. The district has tested 67 mosquito pools 980 Culex have been collected and 112 traps have been set this season. 
 Kelly motions to accept bids on lawn mowers $100 each Jeremy seconds passed unanimously. 

Ray motions to retain Terry as board chairman and Kelly as second chair Jeremy seconds passed unanimously. 

Next meeting is set for August 10th at 12:30 at the Plaza Inn in Ontario 

Meeting closed at 1:34pm

